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SUBJECT:

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the memorandum of understanding regarding boot allowance negotiated by and between King County and the Unions representing employees in the road services division of the department of transportation; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2007-0351 would provide certain County employees in the Roads Services Division $90 per year to purchase required footwear.  The agreement is retroactive to 2006 and expires July 31, 2010. 
BACKGROUND:

State worker safety regulations require employees in certain job categories to wear either “protective” footwear such as steel-toed boots, or “substantial” footwear, such as leather boots.  The Road Services Division’s Safety Committee convened a group of union members and managers to determine how best to meet these requirements.  They researched the typical cost of meeting the footwear requirements and negotiated the subject memorandum of understanding.
ANALYSIS:

This is a rather straightforward piece of legislation.  Numerous county labor agreements have clothing or equipment allowances.  In this case, approximately 450 employees are estimated to qualify for the boot allowance.  In all, 14 bargaining units are part of the MOU.
Fiscal Note:

The cost to implement this MOU is estimated at $40,500 per year.
Invited:

Trish Murphy, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, DES

Attachments:

1.  Proposed Ordinance 2007-0351
2.  Transmittal letter dated June 4, 2007
3.  Fiscal Note
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